
ONIS "TREY" GLENN, Ill 

DIRECTOR 

October 8, 2009 

Alabama National Guard 
c/o: Mr. William Turk 
P.O. Box 3711 

A□EM 
Alabama Department of Environmental Management 

adem.alabama.gov 

1400 Coliseum Blvd. 36110-2059 • Post Office Box 301463 

Montgomery, Alabama 36130-1463 

(334) 271-7700 

FAX (334) 271-7950 

Montgomery, AL 36109-0711 

Dear Mr. Turk: 

RE: Alabama National Guard Site 
Organizational Maintenance Shop (OMS-28} 
1622 South Broad Street 
Mobile, Mobile County, Alabama 
Groundwater Incident No. GW 07-01-02 

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management is in receipt of the "Supplemental 
Comprehensive Investigation Groundwater Monitoring Report" dated August 2009. Upon review 
of the report, the following was determined: 

• In the April 2009 report the following COCs were detected above ADEM's PSVs: 
Benzene, Naphthalene, PCE, and TCE. 

• The reports recommend conducting the remaining sampling event to fulfill the 4 events 
needed for an ARBCA assessment and complete the ARBCA assessment of the OMS-
28 site to determine further actions. The Department is in agreement with this 
recommendation. However, due to the PCE and TCE concentrations increasing, the site 
will not be able to reach closure until these concentrations show a decreasing trend. 
The ARBCA assessment should also be carried to the RM-2 level due to groundwater 
being less than ten feet below ground surface. 

if there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 334/270- 5665 or by Email at 
jcreeves@adem.state.al.us. 

cµk--
Chad Reeves 
Hydrogeologist 
Groundwater Branch 
Land Division 
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